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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      January 10, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Gwen Inskeep
	Bingham County GIS
	(208) 782-3172
	ginskeep@co.bingham.id.us

	Addie Jo Harris
	Bingham Co. Planning & Development
	(208) 782-3182
	ajackman@co.bingham.id.us

	R. Nolen Buffi
	The Hoe Works
	(208) 680-1194
	No email

	Delwyn Mickelsen
	Mickelsen Construction
	(208) 339-3803
	dlmmcc@gmail.com

	Robbie Austin
	Mickelsen Construction
	(208) 339-3805
	raustin@mickelsenconstruction.com

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov

	Jason Morgan
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3323
	Jason.Morgan@itd.idaho.gov

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	(208) 236-7749
	mpallante@idahopower.com

	Aleasha Murphy
	Idaho Power
	(208) 223-2786
	amurphy@idahopower.com

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Robert Goss
	City of Aberdeen
	(208) 244-1885
	rgoss@digis.net


· Justin called the meeting to order.
· Dusty made the motion to approve the minutes and Justin seconded it. The minutes from the December 13, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Nothing to report.  
· Intermountain Gas – Nothing to report.
· Idaho Power – Nothing to report.
· Sparklight (formerly Cable One) – No representative present.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 1/9/23 – $1,680.23
Subdivision Review:  Gwen said there is a new subdivision with one lot located on West 250 North named Parris Subdivision.  An electronic copy is attached.
Black Rock Subdivision on Worthen Road was withdrawn.

Concordia Subdivision with 209 lots is moving forward.  The developer is currently working with Groveland Water and Sewer to figure things out.  It is located on Groveland Road (400 West), but is now annexed into the City of Blackfoot.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – Dusty just finished putting together a 5 year road maintenance program for micro sealing and chip sealing county roads.
· City of Blackfoot – An environmental impact study is being done currently for the Bridge Street Snake River Bridge project.  The City is getting their portion of the funding for this project so the project can move forward.
Fisher Street will have a complete rehabilitation and sections of it will be widened on the north end.  Justin requested copies of the plans, so he can review them ahead of the project.  Idaho Power may also like a copy of the plans.
As a safety project, Meridian Street will be made to come to a “T” where it joins Highway 91.

· Intermountain Gas – Justin said there aren’t any planned new projects in Bingham County this spring.
· Idaho Power – No projects in Bingham County, just joint trench for new service.
· ITD – Chris handed out the ITD project report for January 2023.  Chris answered questions regarding projects on the report.  

There will be some work on I-15, US-39, US-26, US-91, and the I-15 Business Loop in Blackfoot will get a seal coat.  The seal coating will begin somewhere around the end of June or beginning of July.
Construction at exit 80, Fort Hall is currently under way.

Other Business:
BCUCC Event Planning – The date for the BCUCC Damage Prevention Lunch event has been confirmed for Wednesday, March 1, 2023 from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm.  It will be held at the Bingham County Shop located at 245 N 690 W.  Justin said JJ Murphy from Intermountain Gas and Julie Maki from Digline will be doing a Damage Prevention presentation.  Aleasha from Idaho Power asked for 5 minutes to present power safety information.  
The sponsor funds for this event is currently $2,050.  Justin suggested voting on the caterer at the next meeting.  A draft of the flyer advertising the event was passed around for review.  The invitations will be sent out on January 13, 2023, and then everyone needs to RSVP with a head count by February 3, 2023.  A reminder email will be sent out on February 23, 2023.  It was suggested any money left after catering costs can be used to purchase raffle prizes.  Everyone who attends the BCUCC meeting is invited.  Justin received a list of contractors in Bingham County who do the most locates per year from Julie and he picked the top 20 contractors to invite to the lunch.  The goal is to have at least 50 to 75 people in attendance.  
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on February 14, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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